

I. LISTENING

EX1. Listen and complete (Review 2 – Skills)

1. While camping, we have a lot of time for _____
2. When camping near the beach, we can build _____
3. We can have dinner by an _____ fire
4. At the campsite, there is no television or _____
5. Name one thing we should bring along when camping: _____

EX2. Listen and write T/F(Unit 5 – Skills 2)

1. People in Minh's area often have four meals a day.
2. Most of them have lunch at home.
3. Lunch is the main meal of the day in his area.
4. People in his neighbourhood often have rice, fresh vegetables, and seafood or meat for dinner.
5. After dinner, they often have some fruit and green tea.

EX3. Listen to Tom and Linda talking about their community activities last summer. Circle the correct answers. (Unit 4 – Skills 2)

Circle the

1. Street painting began _____
A. in the 16th century B. in the 6th century C. in 1994
2. At a street painting event, you can _____
A. buy a painting B. talk to artists C. become an artist
3. The Lake Worth Street Painting Festival happens _____
A. only sometimes B. every month C. every year
4. About _____ artists take part in the Lake Worth Street Painting Festival.
A. 100,000 B. 600 C. 60

- 2** Listen to an interview between a reporter and two students. Choose the appropriate option A, B or C to complete each sentence. 🎧 🗣️

1. Trang and Phong are talking about _____.
A. school subjects B. school timetables C. outdoor activities
2. They are members of _____ club(s).
A. one B. two C. three
3. The Go Green Club cleans streets on _____.
A. Saturday afternoons B. Saturday mornings C. Sunday afternoons
4. They grow _____ in the school garden.
A. vegetables B. flowers C. trees

Ex 1: Circle the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- | | | | |
|--------------------------|------------------------|----------------------|------------------------|
| 1. A. <u>sh</u> ort | B. <u>u</u> sually | C. <u>mu</u> sician | D. <u>sh</u> y |
| 2. A. <u>ac</u> tion | B. <u>qu</u> estion | C. <u>tr</u> adition | D. <u>ce</u> lebration |
| 3. A. <u>can</u> cer | B. <u>o</u> cean | C. <u>cin</u> ema | D. <u>cen</u> tre |
| 4. A. <u>plea</u> sure | B. <u>s</u> ure | C. <u>lei</u> sure | D. <u>treas</u> ure |
| 5. A. <u>ch</u> ampagne | B. <u>ch</u> ef | C. <u>para</u> chute | D. <u>resear</u> cher |
| 6. A. <u>cha</u> os | B. <u>che</u> mistry | C. <u>sch</u> ool | D. <u>ma</u> chine |
| 7. A. <u>c</u> ouncil | B. <u>o</u> cean | C. <u>c</u> ough | D. <u>cr</u> eat |
| 8. A. <u>se</u> ction | B. <u>u</u> sually | C. <u>se</u> ason | D. <u>st</u> ore |
| 9. A. <u>sp</u> ecial | B. <u>s</u> ocial | C. <u>lei</u> sure | D. <u>so</u> p |
| 10. A. <u>con</u> cert | B. <u>art</u> ificial | C. <u>mu</u> sician | D. <u>physi</u> cian |
| 11. A. <u>vol</u> unteer | B. <u>doc</u> umentary | C. <u>hydro</u> | D. <u>flop</u> |
| 12. A. <u>ph</u> one | B. <u>can</u> on | C. <u>h</u> ome | D. <u>st</u> one |
| 13. A. <u>com</u> pass | B. <u>so</u> fa | C. <u>po</u> em | D. <u>ov</u> erseas |
| 14. A. <u>com</u> edy | B. <u>ap</u> ricot | C. <u>work</u> shop | D. <u>jud</u> o |
| 15. A. <u>mov</u> e | B. <u>con</u> venient | C. <u>microw</u> ave | D. <u>condi</u> tioner |

Ex 2: Circle the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in the following questions

- | | | | |
|------------------|---------------|--------------|----------------|
| 1. A. Saturday | B. January | C. condition | D. cinema |
| 2. A. perform | B. painting | C. concert | D. cello |
| 3. A. national | B. festival | C. saxophone | D. violin |
| 4. A. decide | B. combine | C. apply | D. happen |
| 5. A. butter | B. noodles | C. begin | D. tutor |
| 6. A. artist | B. peaceful | C. omelet | D. prefer |
| 7. A. collection | B. compulsory | C. puppetry | D. performance |
| 8. A. landscapes | B. music | C. photos | D. describe |
| 9. A. artistic | B. talented | C. gallery | D. different |
| 10. A. concert | B. perform | C. portrait | D. country |

III. LANGUAGE FOCUS

Ex 1. Choose the best answer.

- Does your father likephotos?
A. doing B. making C taking D. having
- The children love beingwith the trees and flowers.
A. indoors B. outdoors C. inside D. outside
- My fathera lot of fish from the river this afternoon.
A. has B. brings C. carries D. catches
- Nick prefers making models towood.
A. carving B. using C. cutting D. doing
- The Brit School is the most famous ___arts school in Britain.

- A. perform B. performed C. performing D. performance
6. Since the 1970s, the festival in Glastonbury has taken _____ almost every year and has grown in size.
- A. note B. notice C. time D. place
7. Dong Ho paintings are made on _____ paper with beautiful _____ colours.
- A. tradition - nature B. traditional - natural
- C. traditional - nature D. tradition - natural
8. You can see many interesting _____ in that art gallery.
- A. paints B. colours C. portraits D. paper
9. Water puppetry _____ in the 11th century in the villages of the Red River Delta of North Viet Nam.
- A. start B. begin C. originated D. formed
10. The puppet shows present _____ themes of Vietnamese villages.
- A. country B. rural C. city D. urban
11. The group is _____ for their albums and tours around the world.
- A. well-prepared B. well-known C. well-know D. know-how
12. The performances of puppetry show _____ in the countryside and _____.
- A. everyday life - folk tales B. every day life - folk stories
- C. everyday life - folk rock D. every day lives - folk people
13. Today, subjects like music and arts are put into the school _____ in Viet Nam.
- A. school year B. subjects C. curriculum D. programme
14. Arts are of great _____ in education, especially for young children.
- A. important B. importance C. unimportant D. unimportance
15. Classical music is not _____ as pop music.
- A. as exciting B. as excited C. exciting D. more excited
16. My brother's taste in art is quite different _____ mine.
- A. than B. as C. to D. from
17. The villagers are _____ they were years ago. There is no change at all.
- A. as friend as B. as friendly as
- C. different from D. not as friendly as
18. This year's musical festival is not _____ it was last year.
- A. as good as B. as well as C. different from D. worse
19. The _____ is rather older now; however, his acting ability has never been better.
- A. composer B. actress C. artist D. actor
20. There _____ cans of orange juice in the fridge.
- A. is a lot of B. are any C. is some D. are some
21. Saxophones are used mainly for _____ jazz music.
- A. composing B. taking C. playing D. writing
22. I went to the 3D _____ last weekend. The paintings were excellent!
- A. movie theater B. concert hall C. opera house D. art museum
23. Which is the national anthem of Vietnam?
- A. Tieu Doan 307 B. Chien si Viet Nam
- C. Tien Quan Ca D. Tien ve Ha Noi
24. **Jack:** Which do you prefer, music or painting?
- Chau:** I _____ painting. My dream is to become a famous painter.
- A. like better B. would like C. want D. prefer
25. The _____ is a stringed musical instrument, with a fretted fingerboard, typically incurved sides, and six or twelve strings, played by plucking or strumming with the fingers or a plectrum.
- A. Trumpet B. Piano C. Guitar D. Flute

26. His father was born _____ 1963.
A. on B. at C. in D. among
27. Mr. Jun will meet me at the restaurant _____ 8 o'clock.
A. on B. at C. for D. in
28. **Lan:** What school do you want to visit? - **Duong:** _____
A. On Saturday. B. Join some outdoor activities.
C. Nguyen Tat Thanh Lower Secondary School D. The principal and students.
29. Hoa works _____ PCC.
A. on B. at C. for D. in
30. "Would you like to have _____ apple juice?"
A. lots B. a lot C. some D. little
31. My uncle's house is full of interesting pieces of art. It's _____ a museum.
A. similar B. like C. as D. than
32. The audience _____ wildly when the band appeared on stage.
A. smiled B. sounded C. applauded D. cried
33. She _____ her coffee so fast that it spilt out of the cup.
A. poured B. served C. added D. stirred
34. For breakfast, Nam usually has two _____ of bread and a glass of milk.
A. loaf B. loaves C. piece D. bars
35. Would you like _____ milk in your coffee?
A. any B. some C. a D. a few
36. I'll meet you _____ 10.30 _____ Monday, June 14.
A. at/ in B. on/ by C. on/ in D. at/ on
37. Hanoi Amsterdam is a famous school for _____ students who are talented.
A. gifting B. gifted C. gift D. Giftful
38. Tra Giang is one of the most famous _____ of Viet Nam.
A. actor B. acting C. actresses D. acted
39. The _____ she gave last night was fantastic.
A. performer B. performance C. performing D. performed
40. I don't like pop music because it is not as _____ as Rock and Roll.
A. excited B. exciting C. excitement D. excite
41. Many people were made _____ after the flood.
A. homes B. homely C. homeless D. homeward
42. PHO is one of the _____ dishes of Ha Noi.
A. traditional B. tradition C. traditionally D. traditions
43. Having a pet helps children take on more _____.
A. responsible B. responsibility C. responsibly D. irresponsible
44. Trumpet is a kind of _____ instruments.
A. musical B. music C. musician D. musically
45. We should provide good facilities for _____ people.
A. able B. enable C. disabled D. disability

Ex 2: Choose the best answer.

1. Which do you prefer, K-pop or country music?
A. Sorry, can you tell me more about it? C. I prefer K-pop music.
B. I like K-pop better D. I like it.
2. **A:** How much are 3 three kilos of peaches? - **B:** _____.
A. It's 45.000 dong B. It 45.000 dong
C. They're 45.000 dong D. They 45.000 dong
3. **Phong:** Hi, Lam. I've seen an interesting news about volunteering for students in flooded areas. Would you like to join?

Lan: Sounds great.

Phong: Absolutely. They have a meeting at 7:00 am. Let's go to see.

A. Can you tell me more?

C. Where is it?

B. I love it

D. I think it's good.

Ex 3. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

1. The teacher gave some suggestions on what could come out for the examination.

A. effects

B. symptoms

C. hints

D. demonstrations

2. I'll take the new job whose salary is fantastic.

A. reasonable

B. acceptable

C. pretty high

D. wonderful

3. Viet Nam is the second largest rice exporter in the world which is only smaller than India.

A. small

B. tiny

C. huge

D. insignificant

Ex 4. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part in each of the following questions.

1. Many students think classical music is boring, so they rarely listen to it.

A. exciting

B. quiet

C. modern

D. simple

2. We shouldn't eat frozen food too much because it's not as good as fresh food.

A. sweet

B. fresh

C. cheap

D. spicy

3. Their new school is very modern with smart boards and projectors in every classroom.

A. old-fashioned

B. crowded

C. clean

D. wide

IV. READING

Ex 1. Read and choose the best answer

BAKING

My grandmother loves making bread and cakes, and is always surprised that the rest of my family never do any baking. So my parents decided they'd take me and my younger sister on a course, so that we could all find out how to make bread - and pizza, our favorite food! We booked our places, and set off for Oakton Farm in the countryside. It was a very long drive, and when we arrived, we went straight to bed. The next morning, we got up early, fed the ducks on the lake, and looked at the bull in the next field. Then we met our teacher, Michael, who seemed quite strict, and the other parents and children, who were really friendly. The cooking part was brilliant. Michael gave us long white coats to wear, which we all felt a bit silly in. Then we all made bread rolls, mixing flour and water with our hands. My sister kept complaining at first. Then even she started to enjoy it, and to concentrate on following the instructions. Dad made lots of mess, I got flour on the floor and in my hair, and Mum didn't even get angry! I took ages to make my rolls, though. We finally put our initials on the bottom of each roll, then made some pizzas and decorated them, which was fun. And we didn't even have to do the washing-up! For something to do while the pizzas were cooking, we all went for a swim in the lake. It was fantastic. Then we went back inside and ate our pizzas. They were the best we'd ever tasted!

1. What is Sam trying to do in the text?

A. explain how to bake cakes

B. discuss the importance of knowing how to cook

C. describe how he enjoyed a day with his family

D. inform readers about life on a farm

2. Sam's parents took the children to Oakton Farm because they wanted them to ____

A. learn a new skill.

B. make something for their grandmother.

C. spend time in the countryside.

D. meet other people the same age.

3. What do we learn about Oakton Farm?

- A. It had lots of animals living there.
- B. It was far from where they lived.
- C. It was just like Sam expected.
- D. It was run by a friendly man.

4. What does Sam say about his cooking experience?

- A. He was better at it than his sister.
- B. He liked wearing the clothes he was given.
- C. He could be untidy without getting into trouble
- D. He was the first to finish.

Ex 2. Read the passage and decide which answer A, B, C or D best fits each space.

Pho might be Vietnam's (1) _____ famous dish, but bun cha is the top choice when it comes to lunchtime in Hanoi. It doesn't matter if you eat bun cha in a restaurant or a small cart on the street, you will be (2) _____ by a plate of vermicelli (bun), a bowl of broth with grilled pork and a (3) _____ of fresh herbs. Vermicelli and fresh herbs are pretty common in a Vietnamese restaurant. The broth and the pork are the ones that make this dish (4) _____. Bun cha sets often come with the delicious nem cua be – fried crab spring rolls. Still not convinced? It's what Obama ate during his night (5) _____ with Bourdain.

- | | | | |
|--------------|-------------|--------------|-------------|
| 1. A. most | B. the most | C. best | D. the best |
| 2. A. cooked | B. made | C. served | D. tried |
| 3. A. bottle | B. pot | C. bar | D. basket |
| 4. A. simple | B. comfort | C. specially | D. unique |
| 5. A. out | B. in | C. towards | D. along |

V. WRITING

Ex 1. Circle the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correcting in each of the following questions

1. My brother and my sister doesn't like playing board games.

A B C D

2. Does Mr. and Mrs. Parker make pottery yesterday?

A B C D

3. My boyfriend is as strong like a horse.

A B C D

4. London City is a expensive city.

A B C D

5. The party this year is different as the party last year.

A B C D

6. Peter didn't earn many money last year because he was sick.

A B C D

7. Your new car is more cheaper than John's.

A B C D

8. How many water do you want? - A bottle

A B C D

Ex 2. Rewrite the sentences without changing the meaning as the first one.

1. She is more beautiful than her younger sister. (as)

→ Her younger sister _____.

2. I much prefer country life to city life

→ I think living in the country is _____.

3. She doesn't join any volunteer activities. She says she is busy. (*because*)

→ _____.

4. The book is similar to the movie. (*like*)

→ _____.

5. She likes eating spring rolls. (*enjoy*)

→ _____.

6. This book is like that book. (*different from*)

→ _____.

7. My mother's favourite food is noodle. My favourite food is rice. (*different from*)

→ My mother's favourite food _____.

8. Tom is 1m68. Peter is 1m68. (*as.....as*)

→ _____.

9. It's not good for you to stay up late every day. (*shouldn't*)

→ _____.

10. This painting isn't so expensive as my favourite painting. (*than*)

→ _____.

Ex 3. Complete each of the following sentences using the cues given. You can change the cues and use other words in addition to the cues to complete the sentences.

Part A:

1. There/ be/ many/ tasty drink/ Vietnam/ like/ fresh coconut/ sugar cane juice.

→ _____.

2. These drinks/ be/ cool/ it/ be/ good/ drink/ hot days.

→ _____.

3. It/ be/ also easy/ make/ these drinks/ coconut/ sugar cane.

→ _____.

4. cool/ tasty flavour/ make/ drinkers/ refresh quickly.

→ _____.

5. Many people/ drink/ coconut/ sugar cane juice/ regularly.

→ _____.

Part B:

1. What / we / need / make / pancakes?

→ _____.

2. Would/ you/ like /sugar / coffee?

→ _____.

3. Phuong/ order/ a bowl/ beef noodle soup / her breakfast / yesterday.

→ _____.

4. The exhibition/ begin/ 9 a.m./ so/ let's meet/ 8.45 a.m./ outside the Arts Centre.

→ _____.

5. A glass/ fruit juice/ have/ up to/ 6 teaspoons/ sugar.

→ _____.